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• As you all probably know by now, the One-Act Play entry in the EODL 

festival November 9, 10&11 in Kingston has won two awards.  The play, 

titled “The Actor’s Nightmare” was directed by Suzanne Irving.  

Congratulations again to Sandra Tobin and Lee Gaw, and to the rest of the 

cast for a terrific effort. 

 

• Last month, a call was sent out for Vice-President.  No-one answered that 

call.  This month, we ask that someone think about yet another position – 

that of 1st Vice-President, on an interim basis, from now until next June.  If 

the position is taken on an interim basis, there would be no obligation past 

next summer to continue on the executive if that is what the person wishes 

to do.  What the present executive is looking for is another voice to express 

ideas/thoughts on timely matters. Do not let being new to the group deter 

you – we need fresh ideas!  This may indeed be an excellent starting 

position to see if you would like to serve on the executive, without any 

obligation whatsoever…  

Please respond to either myself or Lee Gaw at lgaw6565@gmail.com if 

you are interested. 

 

 

• It’s official!  Our Christmas Party will be held Sunday, December 16th, at 

4:00 p.m. at the IOOF Hall in Kemptville.  We will be having a potluck 

supper, with a Chinese auction.  (Chinese Auction comprises everyone 

bringing a wrapped gift suitable for male/female with no name worth a 

dollar or two – the rest will be explained at the party).  We would like 

some numbers for this party, so if you are coming, please RSVP, either to 

myself, or Lee Gaw at the above email.  If there are not enough replies, this 

event will be cancelled. 
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• Audition Call for “Sex Please – We’re Sixty” Written by Michael and 

Susan Parker.  To be directed by Diane Miller. 

Where:  IOOF Hall 

When:  Wednesday, December 5th, 7:30 p.m. 

Who:  2 Males, 4 Females 

NOTE:  Diane has requested rehearsals be scheduled for Monday and 

Thursday afternoons.  This has yet to be confirmed. 

 

• Kemptville Mini Storage has changed their hours of operation.  They will 

now be closed from 6 p.m. to 9 a.m. each day.  Anyone wishing to access 

our storage area during off hours will have to gain access to the facility 

using our key fob, which is in Lee Gaw’s possession. 

 

• Membership Dues/Cue Sheet – For those of you who have paid – thank 

you.  For those of you who have not – please submit your membership 

dues to P.O. Box 1548, Kemptville Ontario. Membership dues are $15.00 

and you can make the cheque payable to Kemptville Players Inc. 

 

If we have not received payment by the date of the Christmas Party 

(December 16th), we will consider you no longer interested in the goings 

on of Kemptville Players, and strike you from the Cue Sheet distribution 

list. 

 

So far, I have only heard from one person regarding the Cue Sheet.  Is 

there any interest at all in this information sheet?  Do you want it to 

continue, or do you think it should be discontinued?  You can either let me 

know, or let the group know at the December meeting/Christmas party – it 

will be an Agenda Item. 


